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Our 100" Year!

The Regiment celebrates its centennial year. Over the next twelve months there will be a number of events and
presentations to celebrate the last century. Let us all enjoy and rejoice in our history.
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Tel: (780) 842-1363 Ext 5284
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E-Mail: associationsectres@yahoo.ca
Internet: http://assoc.ppcli.com

PPCLI Association Website

All members of the Association are encouraged to visit and register on the new Association website to get the latest news and
use the private forums. The private forums have areas dedicated to your local branch. Visit the website at:

http://www.ppcliassoc.ca

REGIMENTAL HEADQUARTERS

Mailing Address:

RHQ

Princess Patricia’s Canadian Light Infantry

PO Box 10500 Stn Forces

Edmonton AB T5J 4J5

E-Mail Address: radjt@ppcli.com

Regimental website: www.ppcli.com
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Commercial Phone:
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RHQ CALGARY DETACHMENT

Mailing Address:
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PPCLI

The Military Museums
4520 Crowchild Trail SW
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General Office & Museum....... (403)410-2340
BN e e e (403)410~2 36D

Email: gm.museum@ppcli.com

Telephone: 403-410-2340 ext. 2680

PPCLI FOUNDATION

PPCLI Foundation

4520 Crowchild Trail SW
Calgary, Alberta T2T 5J4
Telephone: (403) 698-5789

Email: officemanager@ppclifoundation.ca
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Please notify the Newsletter Editor and the Association Secretary immediately of any errors or subsequent changes.

Can you identify this badge?
(Answer is on page 8)
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FROM THE COLONEL OF THE REGIMENT
Ray Crabbe
Since the fall 2013 Newsletter, a great deal has been accomplished for the 100™ Anniversary, thanks to a great many people
working very hard on so many projects and events. There is no doubt that we will have a wonderful and very enjoyable
celebration.

The release of Bryan Adams’ recording, Ric-A-Dam-Doo, on November 5" received a great deal of national attention and
tied in nicely with the work done by the Regiment in Afghanistan and throughout our history. Bryan will donate all the
proceeds from the recording to the PPCLI Foundation. The members of the wives choir, Homefire, did a remarkable job on
this emotional and poignant video.

The Centennial Art Show, Forging a Nation: Canada Goes to War, opened with great fanfare at the Military Museums in
Calgary in January, and arrangement have now been made for the show to move to Edmonton during the Edmonton
Commemoration. At the same time, our Museum was re-opened following extensive renovations; all Patricias can be justly
proud of the outstanding Museum that truly is the cornerstone of the perpetuation of our history.

The drumlines are well into public performances and will be a huge hit with the soldiers as always. The funds used to
purchase the new uniforms and equipment are proving to be a great investment.

While disappointed that we did not get a centennial stamp, the launch of the Centennial Envelope was very well done on
March 17" with a great deal of help from the Ottawa and Victoria Branches. Again, recognition of the Regiment and our
100 years of service was well received nationally.

The three memorials are progressing very well. Phase 1 of the Patricia Park memorial is of course complete; First Battalion
held its Remembrance Day parade there in November with over 1,000 in attendance. The next phase - the Wall of Honour
— is currently being considered with the intent of completing it before the Dedication Service on 10 August as part of the
Edmonton Commemoration. The Ottawa Branch has successfully negotiated what is without doubt the best location for
the new monument at Lansdowne Park and will be completed for the Dedication ceremony on 18 Sep as part of the Ottawa
Commemoration. Construction of the refurbished Frezenberg Memorial is scheduled to begin this summer and will be
ready for the Frezenberg Ceremony 8 May 2015. The Memorial Baton is complete, although some modifications are
required. Bill Bewick continues to work on the painting that will be presented from the Association to the Regiment, with
a copy to the City of Ottawa. All these memorials are the result of the outstanding efforts including fundraising of the
Association and for that the Regiment is truly grateful.

Fundraising has continued to unfold, thanks in large part to the PPCLI Foundation — they are well on their way to meet their
goal for the 100th. The serving component has exceeded its goal, and the Association has surpassed its initial funding goals
for its projects. We are currently wrestling with the impact of the constraints imposed on DND regarding public support
for the 100™, but are optimistic that we will receive good support from the Army and the Canadian Forces. We will meet
in Edmonton in early April to review the entire funding issue and its impact on the planned activities.

On the 17" of March, Patricia’s in England visited Lady Patricia and presented her with a copy of the centennial history
book, The Patricias: A Century of Service. She was absolutely delighted with the visit. She celebrated her 90™ birthday in
February, and remains in very good health.

In addition to what has already been accomplished, the units are working very hard to put the finishing touches on the
planning and preparation for the Commemorations and the Memorial Baton Relay. All the plans for these and related
events are progressing extremely well. The Ottawa Branch has been pivotal in planning the details of many aspects of the
Ottawa Commemoration in conjunction with the 3™ Battalion. South West Ontario Branch is heavily involved with the
Foundation in organizing a major fundraising event in Toronto as part of the Memorial Baton Relay. Many branches are
busy with planning events for the stops on the relay — a very important part of the overall requirements for the Memorial
Baton Relay.

Once again, | must say how very impressed | am with the hard work and dedication being shown by so very many Patricias
and members of the Patricia family in making the 100" Anniversary a reality. Thanks to all, and | look forward to seeing
you at the Commemorations and along the route of the Memorial Baton Relay.
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FROM THE ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT
Dave Pentney

This edition of the Spring Bulletin is our last formal written communication with the membership prior to the Edmonton
Commemoration and the Annual General Meeting in August.

You will see elsewhere in the Bulletin the tremendous amount of time and effort that has gone into the preparation of
the Regiment's 100th Anniversary commemorations. From an Association perspective, we owe a great deal of thanks for
those who have worked, and continue to work tirelessly at the National and Branch level to bring our 100th Anniversary
projects to fruition.

| would like to address one item that seems to be causing a great deal of confusion and that is the dress for the
Centennial Dinner/Dance as part of the Edmonton Commemoration. This is intended to be a formal event; hence the
dress has been listed as formal (mess kit or black tie for men and equivalent for ladies). Organizers fully understand that
those intending may not have either of these forms of dress, so they are not absolutes. The following will also be
acceptable: business suit; Association blazer or jacket and tie. This message has been passed several times already;
however, there still remains some confusion. |trust that this is now clarified for everyone.

Although our Annual General Meeting will occupy but three hours of the overall Edmonton Commemoration timeframe,
it is a critical meeting for the Association. We must pass the Articles of Continuance and the New By-Laws at this
meeting. You will find more detail elsewhere in the Bulletin. Please take the time to read that in detail.

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible in Edmonton in August as we join the rest of the Regimental Family in
celebrating the Regiment's 100 Years of Service to Canada.

Edmonton Commemorative (EC) Final Update
by Capt Dave Peabody

August is just around the corner and Patricias everywhere are getting excited about the 100th commemorations in Edmonton,
Ottawa, and the Memorial Baton Relay. With all the excitement comes a number of questions. While some details remain to be
worked out, the following answers should put some minds at ease.

RV Parking

First off, YES, there will be RV parking at the Edmonton Garrison. Exact location and scope of services is still being coordinated. To
get a spot held for you, contact WO Durette at 780-973-4011 ex 5531. Information on services will be added to www.ppcli.com and
the regimental Facebook page, and pushed to the Association when available.

For those wishing to stay at an off-site RV Park, the following are available:

e  Kinsmen Club RV Park — 5 Star, Rodeo Dr, behind 47 Riel Dr, St Albert. Approx. 15-20 minute drive to Garrison Edmonton.
Phone:1-888-459-1724 email: hosts@stalbertrvpark.ca

e Shakers Acres RV Park — 3 Star, 21530 103 Ave NW (Winterburn Rd), Edmonton. Approx. 30-35 minute drive. 1-877-447-
3565. Email: info@shakersacresrvpark.com

e Glowing Embers RV Park & Travel Centre — 4 Star, 26309 Hwy 16A at Devonian Way, Acheson, AB. Approx. 40-45 min drive.
1-877-785-7275. Email: none
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Hotels

If RVs are not your thing and you still want to sleep at some point during the EC, you can stay at one of our partner hotels. Tell them
you're with the PPCLI 100th Anniversary and receive a preferred rate.

e Holiday Inn and Suites - 780-444-3110 www.ihg.com Booking Code: PPC

e Holiday Inn Express — 780-476-9898 www.ihg.com Booking Code: PPC

e Ramada - 1-800-854-9517 http://www.ramada.com/hotels/alberta/edmonton/ramada-conference-centre-

edmonton/hotel-overview

e Rosslyn — 1-877-785-7005 www.rosslyninnandsuites.com

e Chateau Louis — 1-800-661-9843 www.chateaulouis.com Block Code : 1408PPCLI1

e Fairmont Hotel MacDonald — 1-800-441-1414 mac.reservations@fairmont.com Code: PRINO814

Better ‘Ole

The Better ‘Ole will be located at the Lecture Training Facility at the Edmonton Garrison. There will be historically-themed bars
inside, and a beer garden tent outside. Entertainment will remain outside on a mobile stage, allowing for socializing and war stories
inside. There will be a charity casino run on the 7th of August. The Better ‘Ole will open on the 7th and close at midnight on the 10th.
It is planned to close at 0200 each night, re-opening in the morning.

Kit Shop Souvenirs

A number of 100th Anniversary souvenirs are available on the Kit Shop website. The ever popular belt buckles, Brooch, and the VP-
100 combat dagger are all available, along with high quality prints of the Originals on the Royal George and the classic Frezenberg
painting. Golf shirts, T-Shirts, ball caps, and license plates will all be available for sale online and at the Kit Shop booth at the Better
‘Ole. 100th Anniversary T-Shirts are already in stock. Visit www.kitshop.ppcli.com/ to see all available products.

100th Anniversary Coin

The 100th Anniversary Coin will be distributed at the EC to all serving members and Association and Foundation members in good
standing. The coin will be part of your registration package which you can pick up at the Better ‘Ole when you arrive.

Photographs
Photography services will be available at the Better ‘Ole for group and buddy pictures.
Shuttle Service

Regrettably, airport pick-up will not be available for the Edmonton Commemoration. If staying at our partner hotels, a shuttle service
may be offered. Currently it is intended to have a shuttle service between partner hotels and the activities at CFB Edmonton.

Photo on Page 5: Hat badge worn by Band Major during WWI

PRINCESS PATRICIA’S CANADIAN LIGHT INFANTRY

N/ .’QWM ~ VOLUNTEER PATRICIA PROGRAM
. Supporting Patricia's

http:/iVPP.PPCLIAssoc.ca
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Private Returns Changes

Special Travel International and the Regiment continue to finalize all the planning and registrations for the UK Week and the
Battle Week travel packages for 2015. UK Week, which will visit many of the great sites in the UK/Regimental experience is
capped at 30 spaces (one smaller coach) and filling nicely. Battle Week, centered on Ypres, the Somme, Vimy, Passchendaele
and the Canal du Nord and Mons, is capped at 80 (two buses), and is also filling well. 2 PPCLI, who will deliver the actual
Frezenberg 2015 commemoration and a Vimy memorial piece, are well advanced in their planning and will have an absolutely
wondrous programme for Frezenberg and then Vimy. It is hopeful that a contingent from the Edmonton City Police Pipe Band,
and from the old 27" Division/80 Brigade will be able to join us in the battlefield and memorial portions.

Up to now, marketing has only been internal. CAA Alberta has been given 10 seats on the Battle Week to retail in the next
months. After the Ottawa Commemoration, STI will be free to market any remaining seats (if there are any) to the public.

The decision was taken early this year (with regrets) to cancel the NATO Week. Only four serious reservations were made on
that portion of the program —and the minimum for that trip after Battle Week was 30, so it was obviously not a favoured
choice.

There are still spots available on the UK and Battle Weeks tours. See the details, and register soon, at

http://www.sticanada.com/tours/0415ppcli.pdf

100* Anniversary Issue of Newsletter

To celebrate this unique year we will be publishing an Anniversary Edition of the Newsletter. The 100t
Anniversary Edition of the Newsletter will be dedicated to our members’ efforts to make the
Edmonton, Ottawa, the Baton Run and Frezenburg Commemoratives successful. In addition, it will be
a place to record images of regimental personages over the past 100 years. Personal and public
photographs are needed for this special edition. If you have a photograph; of a group or special
memory, this is a place to memorialize these remembrances for future Patricias and family.

Target date for publication of the anniversary issue is November 25, 2014.
Specifications for photographs:

1. Colour or black and white.

2. Minimum size of 2" x 3" and 300 dpi for digital images.

3. The image must be a clear and in-focus.

4. A description of the photograph's content to include all names, location and context.

5. A hard copy photograph may be send by Canada Post. (Photographs sent by postal mail will not be
returned). Send to M. Brown, 9238 McNaught Rd, Chilliwack, BC V2P 6E6. A digital image can be
sent by email to mrbrown22@shaw.ca with “100 Newsletter” in the Subject Line..

Facebook, Flickr, Photobucket, Picasa: This call also goes out to those guys in Social Media groups
that like to post their photo memories online. Help us get those photos in the anniversary issue.
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PPCLI ASSOCIATION

ARTICLES OF CONTINUATION AND BY-LAW NO. 1

It may seem that we have been discussing amendments to the Constitution and to By-law One for years—probably because
we have been. However, the end is in sight, and it is the attached PPCLI Association Special Resolution 01/14. This Special
Resolution will be presented as a Motion at the Association Annual General Meeting to be held in Edmonton on Friday, 08
August this year, in conjunction with the Edmonton Commemoration of the Centennial. As a Special Resolution, it must be
approved by a two-thirds majority of Members present.

This Special Resolution, with its attachments, is the vehicle by which the Association will become compliant with the terms of
the Canada Not-for-Profit Act. When the Articles of Continuation are approved by Members and by Industry Canada, they will
replace the Constitution of the Association. At the same time, the new By-law No. 1 will replace the old By-law One. The impact
on the Association has been discussed at length. Essentially, the Association will now be managed by a Board of Directors in
accordance with much more modern business practices.

The Special Resolution with the Articles of Continuation and By-law No. 1 were published in draft form in the 2013 Fall/Winter
Newsletter, which was mailed to most Members, and was available online to all Members. They were again distributed to
Branch Members through their Branch Executive, and were available to all Members through the Routine Orders section of
the Association web site. Comments and amendments were requested with each publication. None were received.

All Members have now had a completely adequate opportunity to review and to request amendments to the Special Resolution
and its Attachments. As there have been no comments or suggested amendments received, the documents are now closed.

Amendments will no Iong,cr be accepted, and Special Resolution 01/14, as attached in :bg next two pages, will be presented to

o amendments from the fl n the Motion is tabled

It will be a vote in favour of the Special Resolution, or a vote against it.

The 27 pages of the Attachments to the Special Resolution have not been included, as all Members should have copies available
to them. However, any member wishing to have another individual copy in either written or digital form should contact Don
Dalziel, Chair of the By-law Committee, at ddalziel@rogers.com. In addition, any Member having a question concerning the
Special Resolution, the Articles or the new By-law No. 1, is invited to contact Don Dalziel.

if

Aowmm 2 Patrncaa

PRINCESS PATRICIA’S CANADIAN LIGHT INFANTRY ASSOCIATION
SPECIAL RESOLUTION 01/14

A Special Resolution of Members continuing the Corporation, the PPCLI Association, under the provisions of the
Canada Not-for-profit Corporations Act, authorizing the Executive to apply for a Certificate of Continuance, and
declaring the current elected Officers of the Corporations to be Directors with effect the date the Corporation is
continued.

WHEREAS the Corporation was incorporated under Part Il of the Canada Corporations Act by Letters Patent dated
the 1st day of September 1953;

AND WHEREAS those Letters Patent were amended by Supplementary Letters Patent dated the 14th day of
September 2000;

AND WHEREAS it is considered to be in the best interests of the Corporation that it be continued under the Canada
Not-for-profit Corporations Act (NFP Act) pursuant to section 297 of the NFP Act;
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AND WHEREAS it is desirable for the effective operation of the Corporation and the benefit of its Members that,
when the Corporation is continued under the NPF Act, there be a Board of Directors in place to conduct the business
of the Corporation.

BE IT RESOLVED AS A SPECIAL RESOLUTION THAT:

The Executive of the Corporation are authorized and directed to make an application under section 297 of the
NFP Act to the Director appointed under the NFP Act for a Certificate of Continuance of the Corporation;

15 The Articles of Continuance (transition) of the Corporation, which have been submitted to this meeting
and are annexed to these minutes as Schedule A, are approved;

2. The general operating By-law One of the Corporation (as amended) is repealed effective on the date that
the corporation continues under the NFP Act and the new general operating By-law No. 1 which has been submitted
to this meeting and is annexed to these minutes as Schedule B, is approved and will be effective on the same date
as the Corporation is continued;

3. The Officers of the Corporation, all elected by Members of the Corporation at the AGM held in Medicine
Hat AB on 7 June 2013, be declared Directors of the Corporation with terms to expire on the date of the AGM in
2015, effective the date that the Corporation continues under the NFP Act;

4. Any one of the officers of the Corporation is authorized to take all such actions and execute and deliver
all such documentation, including the annexed Articles of Continuance (transition), the notice of registered office
and of directors in the forms fixed by the Director, which are necessary or desirable for the implementation of this
Resolution.

Dated:

Michael Austdal
Secretary
PPCLI Association
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BRANCH REPORTS

Edmonton Branch
by Fred Goldring

Well, here we are almost at the end of March as this is written. Golf clubs are out and practice swinging in progress. Our
snowbirds are back and a couple think they might have come back a bit early!! As we look towards the spring and summer
we realize that as of March 25" there are only 129 days till the 100""commemoration kicks off. How time flies!!

We hope to see a lot of you there as well as a ton of guys and wives some who have not seen for 50 or so years. Should be
lots of photos taken and tears will be falling. The trouble with these events that really they are almost too short and also a
bit of sadness that we hear of some long lost friends and buddies have passed away and we only find out at the Better Ole.

Our membership has grown dramatically as we now have 110 paid regular members, an increase of 22 since last year to go
along with our 17 Associate members (our spouses and better halves) as well as our Honorary Associate members, the 31
members of the Edmonton Police Pipes and Drums.

We are looking forward to the Heroes Hockey Challenge this spring with the likes of Gretzky and Messier among the Oiler
Alumni scheduled to play.

We all are looking forward to the 100™ here in Edmonton and hope to see a lot of you there. The underground has been
working and there are Patricia's' coming from Japan, China, England, and the USA. C U there!!!!

Fraser Valley BC Branch
by John Loxterkamp

Fraser Valley PPCLI Association is alive and well with
approximately 38 members. We meet the first Thursday of each
month at the Vedder Golden Legion in Chilliwack for lunch.
Meeting begins at 11:30 AM.

In December we had our Christmas Dinner cooked by Jeff and
his staff who run the Down Home Kitchen out of the Legion hall.
The dinner was attended by 36 people.

In January 2014 John Loxterkamp assumed his duties as new
president of the branch.

On Sunday 16 March we celebrated Princess Patricia’s birthday
with a luncheon and gathering of the branch and friends.
Correspondence from the Colonel in Chief and the Colonel of
the Regiment were read, and toasts to the Queen, CinC, CofR,
and ladies were made. Matt Brown provided an ongoing video

: 4 3 3 Left to Right: John Loxterkamp, Tom Walton, Shirley Hensrue, Liz
that played on the Legions 80 inch HD TV, featuring the new Ric- g, n1att Brown, Renate Gagne, Mark Gagne, Velma Wishart,

a-dam-doo song as well as the Regimental march past and other  gqy Ellis, Joey Ellis, Erica Wilkinson, Bill Wilkinson. Seated: Mark
Regimental film clips and songs. No broom-a-loo game (darn!), Twiname
but libation was offered in plenty.

Our membership went down by one this year with the very sad news of LCol (Ret'd) Wayne Dehnke’s passing while on
vacation with his wife Sandy in Mexico. Wayne will be missed as he was a tireless worker for our association, the airborne
association, his community in Chilliwack and Mexico. RIP Wayne.

Preliminary meetings and a committee have been set up for the 2015 AGM that is hosted by our branch. Once the dates

are confirmed we can proceed. Anyone who is in our area on a first Thursday of the month please drop in, we’d be happy
to visit with you!
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Manitoba and Northwest Ontario Branch
by Stu Weeks

On Sunday 16 March we held our Regimental Day get together. Winter won’t leave Manitoba and as a result only a couple of
dozen people were able to attend. We made the draw for the mounted “Stand to PPCLI” poster. It is 2 ft wide by 3 ft high
and came ready to hang.

Amad Hased Sharifzadah, who served with 3 PPCLI in Afghanistan dropped by. Amad purchased the Quiznos on Meadowood
in St Vital. He presented us with a Quiznos’ gift card for a draw. Please support a young Patricia in his new enterprise. Thanks
to Ed Borchet’s generous donation, we made a profit on the day. Thank you to all who attended to kick off our centennial
year.

On Saturday 22 March, | attended the Welcome Home event at CFB Shilo. | was asked to present a PPCLI broach on behalf of
the National Association to Ms Jennifer Fraser. Jennifer autonomously organized the “Families of the Fallen” project. This
was an initiative to recognize the families of those who paid the ultimate sacrifice in pursuit of Canada’s objectives in
Afghanistan. The Association gave Jennifer a broach to raffle of to generate funds. She was so impressed by the broach she
wanted to bid on it, but it went for over $600.00. When two Shilo soldiers took their own lives just before Christmas, she
organized a toy drive so the children would still have a Christmas. Jennifer was presented with a Brigade Commander’s
Commendation. Well-deserved Jennifer, and thank you!

I also met Mr. Harvey Dean who is with the Canadian Beef Producers Association. They have supplied steaks to all base
events held for all the troops coming home from Afghanistan. Not just 1,2& 3 PPCLI, but also to the RCRs in Petawawa and
the Vandoos in Valcartier. They have being doing this since 2008. A big tip of the Stetson to the Canadian Beef Producers. Lt
Col Joudrey presented Mr. Dean with a Base Commander’s coin. It was great to see the soldiers in a relaxed setting, with
their young families.

We received a letter in response to our Building Block donation of $250.00. Our branch sends a donation of $250. To the
PPCLI Museum with the names of our deceased members for that year. We started this years ago when the Museum
Building Block campaign first started.

Our next centennial event is the 2PPCLI Freedom of the City in Winnipeg on 27 June 2014. Lt Col Ritchie has extended an
invitation to all Association members.

Following the Edmonton Commemoration, the Memorial Baton will arrive in Winnipeg 28-30 August 2014. The MBR will
arrive at Brookside Cemetery on 28 August 2014 between 11:20-11:30. The dedication of our Branch’s Memorial Bench will
take place between 11:30-12:00. The MBR will proceed to the Tommy Prince Mural and then proceed to Valour Rd and
Sargent Ave to the Valour Rd memorial which honours the three winners of the Victoria Cross who live on Pine Street. The
MBR will continue to the Cenotaph for a Memorial Service at 2:00. On 29 August the Centennial Display team will be set up
at the Manitoba Museum. The Centennial Display is housed in a 53 foot trailer. It shows the history of the Regiment. A
Universal Carrier and the newest LAV 3 will also be on display.

Have a good summer and hope to see you at the Edmonton or Ottawa Commemorations.

KINGSTON BRANCH
By David Banks

The Kingston Patricia family celebrated Regimental Day with the
“100th Dinner” held at the Captain Matthew J. Dawe Memorial
Branch of the Royal Canadian Legion on Saturday, 8 March. Among
the 50 guests present were members of the Association; serving
Patricia’s from the Kingston ERE community; and two new “Friends
of the Regiment”.

Introduced as “Friends” were Legion Branch President Gord
Rittwage, our host and the moving force behind the rededication of
Legion Branch 631 in Matt Dawe’s name, and Ms Lesley Kimble, City
of Kingston Event Coordinator, who has been a part of our Kingston
100th Anniversary Event Planning Team for more than a year.
Particular thanks go to Gord Rittwage and his Legion team for
serving us an excellent dinner, and for allowing us to decorate his

13
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Ed Staniowski, speechless for the first time in his life.

main hall with a suitably “Patricia” flair. We have also been impressed by Gord’s determination to make the Legion relevant
to today's serving and recently retired veterans.

Vince Kennedy opened the evening with an overview of the National 100th Anniversary concept of operations, followed by
the highlight of the evening: the presentation of a well-deserved Regimental Commendation to LCol Ed Staniowski, a
stalwart Kingston branch member, for his remarkable efforts in organizing the phenomenally successful “PPCLI Hot Stove
Night” last year.

This successful dinner event has cemented a close relationship between the Kingston Patricia family and the Captain
Matthew J. Dawe Memorial Branch of the Legion, which we hope will endure well into the future.

On a sad note, the Kingston Patricia family said goodbye to Art Neadow, who died unexpectedly on Christmas Day 2013. The
Association was well represented at Art’s celebration of life, where all those who knew him reflected on his sterling
character. A well-respected member of the Branch, Art will be missed by every person whose life he touched.

South Western Ontario Branch
By Paul Hale

The Branch has continued to grow. Last year we had 71
paid up members and as of 1 April, we have 87 paid up
members. Our new members are Juergen Bertler, Scot
Brush, Rick and Natalia Cadilha, Richard Caroll, Brian
Colgate, Paul Fenton, Brian Flynn, Preston Gill, Craig
Hood, Sam Knox, Richard Leary, Derrick McClinchey, Kevin
Mead, Dale Nicholson, Jeff Wahiman, Randy Warden and
James Withers. Unfortunately, four members recently
passed away, they were Bob Eddy, Louis Maclean, Don
Osborn and John Schuman. We were pleasantly surprised
when Don made a $5,000 bequest to the Association in
his will.

We held our traditional 17'" of March dinner at Betty’s
restaurant in Niagara Falls. The event was attended by
more than 30 members and spouses.

The 100" Anniversary planning is going well although
there is still a fair amount of coordination that has to take place over the next few months. Our next major event will be
our Annual General Meeting and Mixed Dining In at the Lincoln and Welland Armouries in St Catharines on Saturday, 3
May 2014. Mark Fisher is keeping busy putting together the activities for the weekend. We are also looking forward to
the Hamilton Tattoo. Thanks to LCol Bob Ritchie, we have secured the 2 PPCLI Drum Line as one of the featured
performances in the Tattoo on 7/8 June. We have also been busy developing storyboards in support of the various
events that will take place within Southern Ontario between May — September.

Finally, our wine fundraiser continues with Chateau des Charmes.
To date we have sold over 3,000 bottles of wine and raised $4,001.45. In
addition to the red and white wines, we have also labeled 20 cases of Brut
and Rose Sparkling wines. All the wines are excellent, but the Rose in
particular is an excellent buy at $32.95 per bottle. In anticipation of even
greater sales during the 100™ Anniversary, we are considering labelling
3,000 bottles of wine in May/June

Have a great 100" Anniversary and we hope to see many old friends at either the Edmonton or
Ottawa Commemoration.
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Vancouver Island Branch

By Steve Sawyer

CANADA POST CORPORATION LAUNCHES COMMEMORATIVE ENVELOPE

BLUF (Bottom Line Up Front — new army jargon) On 17 March, the Vancouver Island Branch of the Association hosted one
of the official launches of our centennial envelope.

Issued with a left of arc from the Regimental Guard and a right of arc by our Centennial Office, we launched into the
planning process in mid-January. With Larry Gollner in charge of protocol, we first approached Col (ret'd) Jamie Hammond
who is currently the Private Secretary to Her Honour, Judith Guichon, the Lieutenant-Governor of British Columbia to
determine if she would be willing to be our Guest of Honour and help us to launch this product as the second event of our
centennial year. With her acceptance in hand, the rest fell into place quite naturally.

We approached the Commander of MARPAC, Rear-Admiral Truelove, to first of all invite him to the event, and then to
request the use of the historic Work Point Barracks as the location for the ceremony. With the support of his staff, the rest
was simply a matter of details.

Dougal Salmon was in charge of all arrangements with the Gunroom (the mess for the students at the Naval Officers’
Training Centre) and all of the food and hospitality requirements. Jim MacMillan-Murphy was in charge of Public Relations
with a secondary role of picking up all the loose ends that were somehow missed. Larry Gollner, as previously mentioned,
was in charge of protocol and this included masterminding the VIP invitation list and getting the hard-copy invitations
printed and distributed. Nick Kerr and Rodger Wright. | took on the role of coordinator, Master of Ceremonies and general
dogsbody for all planning and external communications.

The two and a half months went by in a flash. Emails flying, meetings held, phone calls made and much coffee drunk. But,
with everyone’s hard work complete, the big day arrived. B Coy, 3PPCLI was in the area for a training exercise with the
Navy and attended en masse and provided a quarter guard for the arrival of the Admiral and Her Honour. The impressive
guest list included Her Honour, Judith Guichon, Lt Gov of BC, RAdm Bill Truelove (Comd MARPAC), LGen (ret’d) Kent Foster
as the senior PPCLI representative, MGen (ret'd) Bob Stewart, MGen (ret’d) Herb Pitts (who commanded 1QORC at Work
Point), MGen (ret’d) Brian Vernon (who commanded 3PPCLI at Work Point), Col (ret’d) Dick Cowling and LCol (ret’d) Harry
Elliot (both of whom also commanded 3PPCLI at Work Point), LCol John Errington (current CO of 3PPCLI), Lt Col (ret’d)
George Wilkinson (who first paraded at Work Point in 1935!), Col (ret'd) Jamie Hammond, Her Worship Barb Desjardins
(Mayor of Esquimalt), the Honourable Randall Garrison (MP for Esquimalt — Juan de Fuca), Councillor Chris Coleman
(Representing the City of Victoria) and Mr Kevin Pearson representing Canada Post Corporation. The youngest members of
our extended regimental family, 2483 Royal Canadian Army Cadets also had a great presence as it was the week of school
break. Absent, unfortunately, was Larry Gollner and Ed Widenmaier who were in Cyprus with the Peacekeeping Veterans’
Association.

First to arrive were all our guests, B Coy 3PPCLI and the Naden Band. With the band and the quarter guard in place and
LGen Foster and the A/CO of NOTC forming the receiving line inside, | waited on the sidewalk for the admiral. He arrived
took a salute from the Quarter Guard and joined the receiving line. Next, | met Her Honour at the sidewalk and escorted
her to the Quarter Guard where she inspected then met the official hosts in the receiving line. She was led by her personal
piper into the Gunroom where the ceremonies took place.

I introduced in turn, Her Honour, LGen Foster, RAdm Truelove and Mr Kevin Pearson, who each made short speeches. Her
Honour spoke about the history of the PPCLI and introduced our 100" anniversary. LGen Foster spoke about the
importance of Work Point to the Regiment and the major events of our upcoming celebrations. RAdm Truelove spoke
about the historical ties between the Patricias and the Navy (including some fun comments about the rivalries at the local
drinking establishments). Mr Pearson spoke about the history of the Regiment as depicted in the envelope then invited Her
Honour and LGen Foster up to officially unveil the enlarged version of the envelope. He then presented a framed copy of
the actual envelope to LGen Foster who accepted it on behalf of the Association and the Regiment and committed to
forwarding it to RHQ for safe-keeping.

We were then entertained by the Naden Band who played our Centennial March for a delighted crowd, most of whom had
not yet had the opportunity to hear it. The composer (and winner of the competition to write the march) was on parade
playing the saxophone. Petty Officer Second Class Robyn Jutras later accepted many congratulations from the members
present for her outstanding contribution to our musical repertoire.

I went off-script for a moment and invited two members of the audience to come to the front and receive their cap badges
from LGen Foster. Cpl Creran and Cpl Arnold of the Canadian Scottish Regiment had been accepted for a component
transfer to the Regular Force and on this auspicious occasion we were able to welcome them to the Regiment in style. They
later met LCol Errington, their future CO who also welcomed them to the Battalion.
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| asked the Lt Gov if she would be kind enough to cut the cake (which had a representation of the envelope on it). She was

very surprised when Dougal Salmon handed her a sword with which to cut it, but with typical aplomb, she cut the cake and
posed for photographs.

The assembled group was then invited to partake of the goodies and to socialize with each other. The past (Association
members) the present (B Coy 3PPCLI) and the future (the army cadets) had the opportunity to mingle and have photos

taken with dignitaries and all seemed to enjoy the remainder of the afternoon. Thanks to all who helped to make this a
tremendous success.

West Coast Secure, VP.
P.S. To view more photos of the event, visit:

https://www.facebook.com/nicholas.kerr.9/media_set?set=a.488496791273726&type=1

Lt Gov Guichon and FGen Foster presents the BC Lt Gov Judy Guichon speaks on the 100™ Anniversary
PPCLI Centennial Postal Envelope

Guests and members of 3VP were on hand for the presenation at old Work Point barracks
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ORDER FORM

Princess Patricia’s

Canadian Light Infantry Association

Southwest Ontario Branch
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PPCLI CHARDONNAY QUANTITY  SUBTOTAL PPCLI CABERNET QUANTITY  SUBTOTAL
2bottle pack $2590 @ = e e 2bottle pack $2590 =0 —eeeer e
6 bottle case  $77.70 6bottle case $77.70 000 @ ceeeeeer e
12 bottle case $15540 e - —— 12bottle case $S15540 0 s e
(Shipping extra) TOTAL ~—eeeee TOTAL =—eeeeeees

[his Chardonnay is fresh and crisp with notes of

apple, grilied pineapple amd a little nuttiness

A bend of Cabernet Sawvignon, Cabernet Franc and Mevlot
Aged a fewo months in French oak barrels added complexity and a
hint of space. Medivm bodied with a bowguet of strawberry and cassis

PPCLI MIXED WINE CASE

2 bottle pack $25.90
(Chardonnay, Cabernet)

6 bottle case S77.70
(3 Chardonnay, 3 Cabernet)

12 bottle case $S155.40
(6 Chardonnay, 6 Cabernet)

(‘%hlppmy_ extra)

QUANTITY SUB TOTAL

PPCLI MIXED SPARKLING CASE QUANTITY SUB TOTAL

2 bottle pack $59.90
(Brut Sparkling, Rosé Sparkling)

6 bottle case $179.70
(3 Brut Sparkling, 3 Rosé Sparkling)

12 bottle case $359.40
(6 Brut Sparkling, 6 Rosé Sparkling)

TOIAL

PPCLI BRUT SPARKLING QUANTITY  SUB TOTAL

PPCLI ROSE SPARKLING QUANTITY  SUB TOTAL

2bottle pack $33.90
$161.70
12 bottle case S323.40

6 bottle case

(Shipping, extra)

2 bottle pack $65.90
6 bottle case  $197.70
12 bottle case $395.40

These sparkling wines are a dassic bend of Chardonnay and Pinot Notr made i the traditional method and bottle aged on the lees for a mumimum of two to Hrree years.

On the nose tius Brut Sparkling will remind you of lemon, line and toasted
bread. The creamy texture is punctuated by the fine, persistent bubbles

The flavours of tis Rosé Spakiing will remind you of ripe strawberrics but
the wine 1s dry and refreshing with lots of tiny bubbles

Please fill out contact information and
submit your order by fax, phone or e-mail.
(Must be at least 19 years of age to order)
Fax: Dave Sipos, 905.2625548

Tel: 905.262.4219 x240 / 800.263.2541 x240
e-mail: daves@chateaudescharmes.com

A Chateau des Charmes representative
will contact you soon to confirm your
payment method. We accept Visa,
MasterCard and American Express

Cost of delivery is based on weight
and postal code and will be quoted at the
time of order confirmation

Name
Address Postal Code
City Province
Tel. e-mail
ITam19 of a
e e Signature

Ship to: If different from above (Receiver must be 19 years of age or over)

Name Postal Code
Address

City Province
Tel e-mail
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Anniversary Celebrations Strengthen Work of PPCLI Foundation
By Major-General (Ret’d) Barry Ashton, President, CD

As the last soldiers have returned to home soil from Afghanistan this spring, the PPCLI Foundation is in the midst of organizing
fundraising events across the country to provide needed supports to veterans and their families.

The Foundation’s goal is to enhance existing support services and to facilitate new and innovative solutions. As a valued partner
within the PPCLI family, it is working alongside the Regiment as it prepares its centennial events.

These events provide an opportunity for the Foundation to fundraise and leverage the support of the public, corporations, and
organizations for its endowment fund. The Foundation seeks to raise $5 million by November 2018, the 100" Anniversary of the
Armistice in World War 1. As well, it continues to fund vital initiatives such as the Military Family Resource Centres, Amputee
Coalition of Canada, Hospital Comforts Fund among others.

In 2014, plan to attend these upcoming Centennial Events:

e Heroes Hockey Challenge in Edmonton. Yellow Ribbon Gala dinner at the Edmonton Marriott River Cree resort 23 May and
the Warriors vs NHL alumni game at Clare Drake Arena 24 May. Purchase your tickets online at www.ppclifoundation.ca

e Forging a Nation: Canada Goes to War Centennial Art Exhibition official opens at Enterprise Square in Edmonton on 6
August.

e Edmonton Commemoration 7-10 August.

e Memorial Baton Relay 10 August -18 September, especially Foundation fundraising events in Calgary and Toronto 15 August
and 6" September respectively.

e Ottawa Commemoration 18-21 September.

Forging a Nation: Canada Goes to War art exhibition commemorates PPCLI Gallery Re-Opens: The re-opening of the PPCLI Museum Gallery
the centennial °vf the beginr\ing of the Great War. It will open at in Calgary, AB marks a very important milestone for the Regiment and
Enterprise Square in Edmonton 6 August 2014. all Canadians as we celebrate 100 years of service by the PPCLI.

Arresting Sculpture: The Founders' Gallery curator Lindsey Sharman
explzains the background to one of the pieces on display as part of the
Forging a Nation: Canada Goes to War exhibition at The Military

Museums in Calgary.
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An Invitation to You:
Membership in the Foundation matters. As a member, you can provide guidance and feedback to Trustees to ensure the Foundation
meets the needs of the Regiment, its veterans and their families. Whether you are serving or retired, membership offers you the
opportunity to help those who have given their best and need our help today. You are invited to support the Foundation by:
e Becoming a member of the Foundation. Membership costs S5 per month or $60/year and can be obtained by joining online
at www.ppclifoundation.ca
e Volunteering to help with any of the upcoming centennial or Foundation events.

For more information, contact PPCLI Foundation at:

4520 Crowchild Trail, Calgary, AB T2T 5J4
officemanager@ppclifoundation.ca
Phone: 403-410-2340 ext. 2684

The Founding of the Regiment
By Karen Storwick

Enjoying one of the hottest summers in memory, few Canadians concerned themselves with the political climate in Europe during the
summer of 1914. Understanding the severity of the situation in Europe, however, Captain Andrew Hamilton Gault, was determined to
create an army unit that could be mobilized quickly for the coming crisis. Canada’s quick response to the war was largely due to the
insight of this dapper 33 year old Montreal millionaire.

On August 3rd, Hamilton Gault presented a proposal to Sam Hughes, the Minister of Militia. With the outbreak of war in Europe, he was
prepared to raise a battalion of men with prior military training and offered $100,000.00 of his own funds to equip them for service
overseas. War was declared on August 5th and on August 6th the Canadian Government provisionally accepted the offer. On August
10th, 1914, the Charter of the Regiment was signed. Within a matter of days Gault’s inspiration evolved into a solid plan. Lieutenant-
Colonel Francis Farquhar, The Governor General’s Military Secretary and distinguished officer of the Coldstream Guards, would
command the new regiment. Having served in South Africa with the Canadian Mounted Rifles, Hamilton Gault would be senior major
and second in command. At the request of Lt Col Farquhar, Princess Patricia, the beautiful daughter of the Duke of Connaught,
graciously consented to give her name to Regiment. The Princess Patricia’s Canadian Light Infantry was inaugurated.

Canada’s Governor General at the time was Prince Arthur, Duke of Connaught, Queen Victoria’s favourite son. Together with his wife
Louise and elegant daughter, Princess Patricia, they were highly regarded by the Canadian public. The Princess in particular had become
greatly admired throughout the nation as she accompanied her parents on diplomatic visits across the country. She endeared herself to
Canadians with her simple, natural manners, her lack of stiff etiquette, and her love of our Canadian games and outdoor sports. The
Princess won all hearts with her great beauty and charm and now would grace Canada’s newest Regiment with her name.

The newly formed regiment gathered in tents at the agricultural exhibition grounds at Lansdowne Park in Ottawa and were an instant
sensation in the city. Already distinguished by their association with the glamorous Princess, the Patricias, as they would soon be
known, were to be an elite corps of officers and men, many of whom, like their founder, had already seen active service, most in the
Boer War. Farquhar and Gault had been prohibited from recruiting active members of the militia as they were all to be requisitioned for
the First Canadian Contingent. As such, it was a bold and adventurous group that did not all fit neatly into the strict requirements of
military recruitment, many selected through personal and political connections but all, personally interviewed and selected by Lt Col
Farquhar, resolved to serve their country with pride, bravery and dedication.
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The Regiment's officers in front of the Aberdeen Pavilion, Lansdowne Park, August 27th, 1914. Notable in the picture are Lieutenant
Colonel Farquhar (centre), to the left is Major Hamilton Gault, and on the right Captain Buller. To the left of Gault is Lieutenant Hi
Niven, two further to the left is Major Pelly, and, on the far left, Captain Agar Adamson. Lieutenant Talbot Papineou is seated in the
front row fifth from the right. All mentioned, except Papineau, would eventually command the Regiment

The Camp Colour, soon known as the Ric-a-Dam-Doo, attained an almost mystical significance as the Regiment carried it with them into
battle, and it was given special recognition throughout the British forces fighting in Europe. However, tattered and torn it was
consecrated as the first Regimental Colour only after the war, in February 1918, in a ceremony in Belgium.

On September 28, 1914 the Battalion left Ottawa amidst great flag waving and cheers destined for Europe. This exceptional force of
quality recruits, soon to be known as “The Originals” comprised thirty-one officers and eleven hundred other ranks, were the first
Canadian infantry unit into France, in 1914. All of their training and experience could not have prepared the Patricias for the horrors of
trench warfare they would face. In the first three months in the line, the Regiment was to suffer 238 battle casualties and lost its
original Commanding Officer. The worst was yet to come in the Battle of Frezenberg, eventually known as “the death of the Originals”
when only four officers and 100 men, proudly carrying the Ric-a-Dam-Doo, marched out of the line.

The Patricias fought throughout the Great War, winning Battle Honours at Vimy, Mount Sorrel, Passchendaele, and in many other
famous battles. This proud tradition is being remembered this year with commemorations in Edmonton in August and Ottawa in
September. These two events will be linked by a Memorial Baton Relay, in which members of the Regiment will carry a Baton from
Edmonton to Ottawa, visiting sites of Rregimental significance and connecting with Canadians along the way. In 2015 the PPCLI will
return to Frezenberg to commemorate the Regiment’s trial by fire.



21
Spring/Summer

WWII: THE PPCLI IN ACHTERVELD

By Karen Storwick

The village of Achterveld is a small catholic enclave in the Dutch province of Utrecht. The masterpiece Neo Roman church
designed by Dutch architect Hendrik Valk was the heart and soul of the town in April of 1945. From the church tower, miles of
countryside could be observed and as such was an ideal command post for the German Forces as they prepared for the
advance of the Allied Army in the final days of the Second World War.

Victory was within sight in early April and the Canadian Corps drove into Holland liberating 70 miles of terrain within a week.
The 1st Canadian Infantry Division was tasked with clearing northeast Holland and crossing the ljssel River to trap and defeat
the remaining German troops in Southern Holland. The Princess Patricia’s Canadian Light Infantry (PPCLI) had the distinction of
leading the division across the ljssel in amphibious Buffalo landing crafts. This was the Regiment’s first action in northwest
Europe.

After successfully establishing the bridgehead, the Patricias moved out two days later and advanced rapidly through the
countryside liberating village after village. As ragged and starving civilians embraced the Canadians with tears, the enemy
surrendered in droves but there were still German soldiers in occupied villages ready to obey Hitler's orders and fight to the

last man.

On April 17th the advance came to a standstill as Allied and Nazi high command
entered negotiations. The village of Achterveld found itself in the dangerous position
of being situated in no-man’s land between fronts. Both Allied and Nazi patrols crept
through the town day and night. Terrified civilians took cover in underground shelters
to protect themselves against the constant shellfire and artillery barrage from both
sides. Many villagers sought refuge in the warmth of the church basement.

On the afternoon of April 19th there was an unusual quiet. Some civilians of the town
ventured out of hiding and noticed the Germans were wiring their Church with
dynamite. According to documented accounts from Dutch archives local villagers saw
seven Germans entering the tower with dynamite. One brave villager hopped on his
bike and rode 6km with the distress message to Canadian headquarters at Barneveld.

At about that same time, Rudy Deutsch, a medic serving with Capt Sydney Frosts’ D
company, was in the Regimental Aid Post near Barneveld. Rudy recalls the actions of
that day vividly: “There was a German senior officer that was wounded quite badly
and | was taking care of him, he was bleeding badly and | was trying to put a field
dressing on him to stop the bleeding. He said, “If you save my life. I'll tell you what's
going to happen.” So | put a tourniquet on him and | stopped the bleeding and he
came through. He told us the Germans are going to blow up the church. The big church in Achterveld was wired with dynamite
and ready to be blown. So | ran over to where Sydney Frost was and | told him what the German officer had told me.”

As the civilians waited anxiously hope was restored when they saw the Canadian armoured car. The messenger returned one
hour later with the Patricias in support. A fierce firefight ensued, four Germans escaped but the Patricias captured three
others and the church was spared.

Sydney Frost recounts, “We got as far as Achterveld. We arrived there just in time,
the Germans were about to blow up their church.... a patrol ran into a pocket of
Germans who put up a fight but soon withdrew leaving a number of prisoners....a
Patricia officer was about to enter the tower when a Dutch civilian presented him
with 25 pounds of dynamite and several feet of fuse he had found in the church.
Those Germans were going to blow it up just for spite....We got there just in time
and saved the church.”

German soldiers had wired the Achterveld Church with 60kg of dynamite between 3
and 5 pm on April 19, 1945. There was a mass scheduled at the Church for 6 pm on
the evening of the 19th. It is pure speculation to suggest that the Germans might
have intended to blow the Church while the villagers were inside celebrating mass,
after all, war crimes in the Dutch countryside under German occupation were a
common terror tactic. But what is certain is that the treasured and sacred Church
was to be destroyed as the Germans retreated to prevent the advancing Canadians
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from being able to use it as an observation tower. Regardless of the scope of the impending disaster, the village of Achterveld
held on to their gratitude for decades after the end of the war. In 2000 they erected a monument in honour of the Patricias
with both Sydney Frost and Rudy Deutsch in attendance at the unveiling. The plague reads, “Canadian soldiers from the
Princess Patricia Light Infantry prevented the destruction of the parish church of Achterveld (used as an observation post). We
thank these soldiers who saved the heart of our village. May 2000".

Just hours after the PPCLI fired their last shots of the Second World War, history was made in Achterveld. On the morning of
April 28th, 1945, Allied and German leaders agreed on a temporary armistice. The people of Holland were on the brink of
disaster with widespread starvation after four years of occupation and the German imposed Hunger Winter. Meetings among
high ranking officers took place at the Achterveld School House over the course of two days. According to the official history,
“The Patricias’ Medical Officer, Major G.C. Fairfield, supplied the typewriter on which the agreement was copied; the Battalion
loaned the Russian representative an electric generator to provide power for his radio transmitter. The Battalion also supplied
a tent, pickets, checkposts and guards in the village and
refreshments in the messes”. Rudy Deutsch recounts,
“Our last position was in Achterveld and | took partin the
food drop there. | have pictures where they brought in
the German generals with the white flags and
blindfolded to the little school in Achterveld. | was an
interpreter there because | was one of the only ones that
could speak German.”

It was finally agreed that both armies would engage in a
truce while convoys of food and supplies were moved in
under Canadian command to relieve the suffering.
Operation Manna began immediately on the morning of
April 29th. Tons of food and supplies were convoyed in
and dropped in gunny sacks at very low altitudes by
Canadian Bomber Command.

On May 5th German forces surrendered in Holland. In
the advance from the ljssel River the PPCLI had suffered
5 killed, 34 wounded and 3 missing. Over 700 German
soldiers had been taken prisoner.

The people of Holland have never forgotten the Patricias
and have honoured their contribution to the liberation of
the Netherlands with five memorials in the path of their
historic advance on April 1945.

Scene of negotiation for armistice between Conadian 1 Corp and Germans

I R0.9.9.9.9.3
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Spring/Summer 2014

VP

PPeL associamom

tudent Bursaries

{ Y
L ‘

Arwmyn & Patricia

Applications are available: www.ppcliassoc.ca or call 780-842-1363 x 5284

The 2014 PPCLI Association Student Bursaries just keep getting better. This year at
least $8000 will be awarded.

Don’t miss out on your chance to fund your education. Bursaries are available for
serving, former and retired members, cadets, spouses, children, grandchildren.

Application deadline is 15 July 2014. The selection committee will sit prior to 10 Au-
gust 2014 and recipients notified shortly thereafter. Applicants that cannot meet the

15 July deadline should contact the Association Secretary to look at the options. s ¥

- - : T Recipient 2013

Send applications to: PPCLI Association Secretary PR
PO Box 210, Denwood, AB ToB 1Bo E—y
Jor 82000




Spring/Summer

Mervyn Hillworth 87 WW 2 Band in Canada Nov 2013 |Regina

Grant Finnie 58 Reg Force 70’s & 80’s Nov 2013 |Winnipeg
Peter Wasilinchuk 72 Reg Force 50s, 60s Nov 2013 |Calgary

Herb Johnston 87 Reg Force, 1VP, 2VP Nov 2013 |[Trenton

Harry Angell 74! 2VP 59-62 Nov 2013 |Edmonton
Denis Hayes 77 1VP Germany 55-57 Dec 2013 |Campbell River, BC
Jack Geravelis 78 Germany 53-56 Dec 2013 |Winnipeg
Norm Carlson 85 Korea Reg Force 49-84 Jan 2014 |Calgary

John Shreenan Korea Jan 2014 |Nova Scotia
Rosaire St Germaine 70 Reg Force mid 60s Jan 2014 [Winnipeg
Marian Brown 84 Wife of Patrician Bob Harris Jan 2014

Stanley Leet 92 Korea 50-51 Jan 2014 |StJohns. NB
Niel Gow 75 2VP - Reg Force 56-84 Jan 2014 |Calgary
Clarence Collins 92 wwil Jan 2014 |[Kamloops
Wayne Dhenke 68 QOR, CAR, PPCLI 64-94 Jan 2014 |Chilliwack
Ernest Fontaine 82 2VP Edmonton 56-59 Feb 2014 [Winnipeg

Vic Hunt 76 2VP Edmonton 56-59 Feb 2014 [Beaumont, AB
James R Buchan 72 QOR, 3VP Feb 2014 |Victoria
Douglas W [Hill 63 Reg Force 60s-80s Feb 2014 |Winnipeg

Bill Schurer 70 1VP 2VP 61-64 Mar 2014 |Edmonton
Phil Sacobie, Sgt 42 1VP 3VP 96-14 Mar 2014 |Edmonton
Andy Buchanan 90 \WWII 42-45 Mar 2014 |Red Deer
Robert F Charlton 87 PPCLI 52-77 Mar 2014 |Churchbridge, SK
John G White 84 2VP Korea 53-68 Mar 2014 |[Calgary
Raymond C |Hersey 85 2VP Korea Mar 2014 |Guelph, ON

We Will Remember Them
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